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Submission to the Foreshore and Seabed Bill to the Special Select Committee on the Foreshore and other Related Sea Matters.

I am making objections to this Bill and I would like the opportunity to be heard in Auckland.  I am representing myself, a permanent resident of 3 years, although currently a UK citizen.  

My main concerns are:

· The insensitivity and speed leading up to the formation of this Bill, specifically in relation to the untrustworthy history of the British/Pakeha undertakings with Maori subsequent to the signing in good faith by Maori of the Treaty of Waitangi; 

· Yet again, the confiscation/extinguishment of Maori title/rights (clause Clause 3a and 11);

· That the legislation takes away the powers of the Maori Land Court in deciding who has title of any particular area of foreshore and sea bed;

· That the legislation privileges private owners of the foreshore and sea bed by not taking that into Crown ownership too (clause 3a);

· That land vested in the Crown will be sold or leased for commercial private gain,  despite what the Bill might say about being preserved in perpetuity for the people of NZ (clause 3a and 12)

· That there needs to be greater acknowledgement and of, and provision for, local Maori kaitiatanga and decision making where customary rights and ancestral connection are confirmed, for instance in the RMA;

· That unnecessary bureaucracy and expense will be incurred to establish what were common law rights/title.

Whilst I am also concerned about any potential sale of, and access to, foreshore and seabed in Maori title, I have read that Iwi and hapu representatives at the government's 'consultation' hui, the Waitangi Tribunal hearings, and in other forums, have said that covenants of access and non-saleability, consistent with tikanga, could be negotiated in their respective areas.  

Legislation should be withdrawn

This legislation should be withdrawn, and genuine equal negotiations should begin – negotiations which do not privilege one group over another, and which also uphold the Treaty of Waitangi.  

Yours sincerely

Sigrid Shayer

